[bookmark: _GoBack]Writing Instruction in the Disciplines (WID) Council
Feb 18, 2021
3:30 pm, Zoom Meeting


Present: Kim McClure (chair), Jena Gardner, Kaycee Peterman, Janice Gates, Brian Locke, Joel Gruver, Magdelyn Helwig (ex-officio), Christie Hughes
Absent: Amy Mossman (ex-officio), Glenn Daugherty, Doug LaFountain (sabatical)
Guests:  None

1.  Call to order:  The meeting was called to order at 3:33 pm.

2. Announcements:  Syllabi are now in our shared WID (Google Drive) folder and submitted for an update to our webpage. 

3.  Approval of minutes:  The minutes of 1.21.21 were approved.

4.  Old Business:  
a. WID Workshop / WID Video – Communicated with CITR regarding WID Webinar
i. Topic Ideas: Helwig has some past workshops that might work as a webinar (lots of basic topics available); scaffolding and modeling in writing project presentation; how to give feedback; assessing your course throughout the semester.
ii. Proposal will be through CITR and McClure will follow up with committee for interest in presenting/participating in a subcommittee.
b. WID Infrastructure
i. WID Google Drive is now updated with last year’s (2019/20) information.
1. Plan to have a “Start Here” document for future WID chairs
ii. Review of WID Courses – Procedural Documentation
1. Updated forms have previously been submitted for each WID course via a 3-year rotation of colleges. We are now starting a new rotation and can develop a method of evaluation.
2. Plan for a meaningful and painless method for assessing courses.
a. A conversational/reflective process, rather than an “approval” process.
b. What is the exact charge for evaluation of courses? Clarification needed.
c. What questions could department chairs propose to their faculty re: WID in an upcoming meeting?
i. Google Form would be an easy way to compile this data into a google drive along with PDFs of Syllabi.

5.  New Business:  
a. Review of WID Course Enrollments – Spring 2021
a. Enrollment list from Pynes appears to have some errors.  
b. Two courses are over by 1-2 students and an email to the chair has been determined not to be necessary in these cases.


The meeting was adjourned at 4:23 pm.  

Respectfully, 
Jena Gardner



